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FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION 
Office of Energy Projects 

Division of Hydropower Administration and Compliance 
901 Market Street, Suite 350 

San Francisco, CA 94103 

June 6, 2005 

Project No. 2299 - 058 
New Don Pedro Project 
Turlock Irrigation District 
Modesto Irrigation District 

Larry Weis, General Manager 
Turloek Irrigation District 
P. O. Box 949 
Turlock, CA 95381 

Allen Short, General Manager 
Modesto Irrigation District 
P. O. Box 4060 
Modesto, CA 95352 

Subject: Annual Report Submitted Under Article 58 

Dear Messrs. Weis and Short: 

This letter acknowledges receipt of the 2004 Lower Tuolumne River Annual 
Report, filed with the Commission on March 25, 2005, under Article 58. I reviewed the 
report and find that it fulfills the reporting rexluirements of Paragraphs (F) and (G) of the 
Order Amending License and Dismissing Rehearing Requests, issued July 31, 1996. 

We also received the Ten-Year Summary Report on March 25, 2005. Our review 
of that filing will be completed as a separate action. If you have any questions about 
these matters, please contact me at (415) 369-3335. 

Sincerely, 

PHILIP.4. SC~RDHLIS 

Philip Scordelis 
Fishery Biologist 
Division of Hydropower Administration 
And Compliance 


